
Security Measures 2016-17 

From September 1, 2016 all the entrances to the Massillon school are subject to strict visual 
verifications by school staff. 
There are two entrances to the secondary school and a separate entrance to the primary 
school, in rue Audollent. 
 
 

Avenue de Grande-Bretagne 
 
This external gate is opened exclusively to students at the following times: 

Monday to Friday: 7:30-8:00, 8:50-9:00, 10:55-11:10, 11:55-12:10, 13:50-14:00, 
15:55-16:10, 16:55-17:10 

Saturdays: the school gate is only opened from 7:45-8:00 for 12th grade students.   
 

Specific cases for access in rue Bansac 

 If students are late and arrive after the gate is closed. 

 Specific authorization to leave the premises, validated by the ‘vie scolaire’, to 
be given to reception upon leaving. 

 Special authorization is given if accompanied by an adult outside the school 
gate opening hours:  class lists will be given by the ‘vie scolaire’.   
 

Additional measures 

 The side gate, which was electronically controlled, will no longer be used.   

 An additional gate, inside the premises, will be installed at the corner of the 
new building to ensure the students’ security and provide a safer area to 
gather rather than the pavement in avenue de Grande-Bretagne. 

 Except for specific circumstances, cars are now forbidden to access the 
Massillon north courtyard by avenue de Grande-Bretagne.   

 The area surrounding the entrance gate, avenue de Grande-Bretagne, must 
be kept clear at all times. Students have been told, especially in the high-
school, not to gather in that area, nor around the statue of ‘The Poilu’ 

 
 

Rue Bansac 
 
Individual access to Massillon is compulsory for families and anyone not working in the 
school. 
For students, only limited access (previously mentioned above) is allowed. 
The reception desk, rue Bansac, is opened between 7.45am and 6 pm except during school 
holidays. 
 
 
 

A responsible conduct is the key to guaranteeing the security of the students. 


